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So You Spot A Coyote in Your Urban Neighborhood. What Should You Do?

AKRON, OH – Ohio wildlife biologists are frequently contacted by concerned residents who spot coyotes in urban or
suburban areas. This is seldom a cause for alarm according to the Ohio Department of Natural Resources (ODNR).

Coyotes are highly adaptable animals that live in a wide variety of environments thus there is no need to report
sightings to wildlife officials unless the animal appears hurt, sick, or habituated (meaning the animal has lost its
natural fear of humans). Here are a few steps to keep in mind when you encounter an urban coyote in the Buckeye
State.

 1.  Understand that coyotes are common throughout Ohio’s 88 counties and are regularly seen within city limits.
Read more about coyotes at wildohio.gov. Wolves are not a species found in the wild in Ohio.

2.  If you spot a coyote on your property, make sure to remove all “attractants” to deter the coyote from returning.
This includes properly securing garbage and removing outside pet food primarily before nightfall. Remember to
clean up around the grill as well. Do not feed coyotes directly.

3.  Coyotes prey primarily on small mammals such as rabbits and rodents. However, interactions with domestic pets
do occur sometimes.  Keep small dogs and cats inside (especially between sunset and sunrise) or leashed when
outside. Motion-sensitive lighting tends to be helpful too at keeping wildlife away from your home.

4.  Occasionally, an inquisitive coyote will stay put and watch you curiously. Make noise. Clap your hands and shout;
the coyote will likely move on at this point. If it doesn’t, bang pots or pan together for louder noises. A coyote that
loses its fear of humans can potentially become a threat.

5.  If a coyote visiting your yard does not respond to harassment techniques such as loud noises or it is presenting a
conflict even after attractants are removed, contact a licensed nuisance trapper. You can locate a trapper at
wildohio.gov or by calling the ODNR Division of Wildlife at 1-800-WILDLIFE. Nuisance trappers use highly regulated
techniques to target individual animals and to reduce urban wildlife conflicts. Coyote populations in rural areas can
be managed through legal hunting and trapping methods. Consult the yearly “Ohio Hunting and Trapping
Regulations” digest for more information.

View, save, print, or share a helpful card with information about coyotes in the “A-Z Species Guide Index” at
wildohio.gov

ODNR ensures a balance between wise use and protection of our natural resources for the benefit of all. Visit the
ODNR website at ohiodnr.gov.
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Editor’s note: a photo of a coyote is attached as well as a informational card. For additional images email
1/2

https://owa.cumulus.com/owa/#path=/mail
http://wildohio.gov/
http://wildohio.gov/
http://wildlife.ohiodnr.gov/Portals/wildlife/pdfs/species and habitats/Coyote cardR112_F.pdf
http://www.wildohio.gov/
http://ohiodnr.gov/


jamey.emmert@dnr.state.oh.us

For more information, contact:
Jamey Emmert, ODNR Division of Wildlife

330-245-3020
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